
 
        April 29, 2025 
  
N. Danny Shulman 
Honigman LLP 
 
Re:  BioXcel Therapeutics, Inc. (the “Company”) 

Incoming letter dated February 7, 2025 
 

Dear N. Danny Shulman: 
 

This letter is in response to your correspondence concerning the shareholder 
proposal (the “Proposal”) submitted to the Company by Chris Mueller for inclusion in the 
Company’s proxy materials for its upcoming annual meeting of security holders. 
 
 The Proposal requests that the Company add disclosure on its website letting 
shareholders know how they can protect their securities against short selling. 
 
 There appears to be some basis for your view that the Company may exclude the 
Proposal under Rule 14a-8(i)(7). In our view, the Proposal relates to the Company’s 
ordinary business operations. Accordingly, we will not recommend enforcement action to 
the Commission if the Company omits the Proposal from its proxy materials in reliance 
on Rule 14a-8(i)(7). In reaching this position, we have not found it necessary to address 
the alternative bases for omission upon which the Company relies. 
 

Copies of all of the correspondence on which this response is based will be made 
available on our website at https://www.sec.gov/corpfin/2024-2025-shareholder-
proposals-no-action. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
        Rule 14a-8 Review Team 
 
 
cc:  Chris Mueller 

https://www.sec.gov/corpfin/2024-2025-shareholder-proposals-no-action
https://www.sec.gov/corpfin/2024-2025-shareholder-proposals-no-action









































